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A Golden Anniversary—Fifty Years of the 
Pinewoods Morris Men

b y  N a t t y  S m i t h ,  S q u i r e  o f  P M M

	 Fifty years ago, when the folk music revival was 
in full swing and CDSS had only one “S” in its name 
(Country Dance Society, no “Song”), a varied group 
of energetic dancers at a CDS Dance Week session at 
Pinewoods Camp formed the first organized independent 
morris team in America. This year, the Pinewoods Morris 
Men celebrate their fiftieth anniversary. Much has 
changed since those early years, but the team retains its 
high caliber of dancing, camaraderie and good taste in 
beer.
	 The Pinewoods Morris Men (PMM) established 
themselves the summer of 1964 at Pinewoods Camp 
under the tutelage of Nibs Matthews, then Artistic 
Director of the English Folk Dance and Song Society. The 
team toured at camp that same week. An annual fall tour 
of Harvard Square began in 1966, annual appearances in 
The Christmas Revels in 1971, and an annual spring tour 
of Nantucket Island in 1983. In the early years, PMM 
were simply a loose confederation of any interested men. 
It was not until 1979 that we joined the ranks of the new 
local teams all over the United States (many started by 
former Pinewoods Morris Men) by establishing regular 

	 As we move closer to CDSS’s Centennial next year, we welcome news from individuals and groups 
celebrating their own significant anniversaries.

practices in the Boston area. The team has traveled 
to England three times since its founding: 1984, 1992 
and 1998; a Fiftieth Anniversary team will dance in 
England for a week this summer.
	 And so the team continues, with practices 
and performances all year long. Some dancers on our 
current side started their morris dancing career with 
us, some learned to dance elsewhere, and some grew 
up dancing with the team. Martin “Shag” Graetz, 
founding member and former Squire, continues to 
dance with us to this day.
	 PMM owe a lot to CDSS, both for its excellent 
summer programs so closely tied to our origins, and 
its continued financial and educational support for 
the morris dance community. We fund, and CDSS 
administers, the Karl Rodgers/PMM Scholarship for 
those who wish to learn morris dancing at English 
Week at Pinewoods Camp, in honor of founding 
member and former Squire Karl Rodgers.
	 If you have ever danced on the Pinewoods 
Morris 	Men, we would like to celebrate the team’s 
Golden Anniversary with you! All current and 

former dancers are invited to a celebration 
on September 27, 2014. We would also 
love to collect any stories or photographs 
you may have of the team. Please get in 
touch with our Squire for details, squire@
pinewoodsmorris.org.

	 A more complete history, written by 
Martin “Shag” Graetz, can be found on our 
website at http://www.pinewoodsmorris.
org/history.html. As always, if you are 
interested in dancing with us, contact our 
Squire, squire@pinewoodsmorris.org. 
					     ~N.S.
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